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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Jeff Becraft, and Tim Robison, Jo Ann Wilson, Ronnie Moor, and Dawn Davis.   
Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young, Public Works Supervisor Lance Petty, and Sgt. Adair of the Police Department. 
Council Member Moore gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Announcements from Mayor and Council Members
 Council Member Moore said the work at the Fire Department look good.
Citizens Presentation

 There were no Citizen Presentations
Consent Agenda

 Council Member Wilson pulled down the Fire Department report.  She asked about the name change of the department.  Chief Fitch said the name is not new it has been around a while.  It is on the patches and the trucks.  Council Member Wilson asked about an ordinance that reflects the name since the name on grants needs to be consistent.  Chief Fitch agreed.  Council Member Wilson also asked about inspections on the work being done and the Fire Hall.  Chief Fitch said he would get an outside inspection.  Council member Wilson made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda and Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Public Hearing

Mayor Pittman opened the public hearing on the carport ordinance at 7:06 pm.  She noted that the ordinance was approve in January but needed a public Hearing before it could go into effect.  City Secretary Young gave a brief history and the changes to the ordinance.  Council Member Wilson asked if it would keep setbacks in place. Mayor Pittman said it would.  Requester Steve Barrons said he has been waiting 7 months to get this approved.  Council Member Becraft said he thought it did not matter if the carport was built in the backyard.  Citizen Sam Eason said it does not say that, Council Member Wilson said this can be addressed in a separate ordinance.  Citizen Cathy Coffey expressed concerns about confusion with the different amendments to the ordinance as did Council Member Wilson.  Council Member Wilson said this is necessary so that if one gets a permit that it is followed through and done to the specifications set forth by the requestor.  Mayor Pittman closed the public hearing at 7:17 pm.  Mayor Pittman opened the public hearing on the request for a carport at 270 Virginia Lane at 7:17 pm.  She read the planning and zoning report on the matter.  Council member Wilson asked Mr., Barrons if this could be done in 90 days.  He said yes it could. Mayor Pittman closed the hearing at 7:18 pm.  Mayor Pittman opened the public hearing on the request for a carport at 170 Russell at 7:18 pm.  She read the [planning and zoning report on the matter.  There being no further comments the hearing was closed at 7:20.  Council member BeCraft made a motion to approve the carport ordinance.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  Council member Wilson abstained from voting.  All other voted aye, the motion carried.   Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve the carport request at 270 Virginia Lane and Council member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  Council Member Moore made a motion to approve the carport request at 170 Russell and Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Old Business

 Parks Board member Chip Kowalski addressed the Easter Egg hunt.  It starts at 11:00am at the Family Park.  Grace Fellowship Church is sponsoring the entire event.  The Board has advised that no literature may be handed out.  
Public Works Supervisor Petty addressed the speed bumps.  They have them but were going to wait until Chief Davis was back to find out where he wants them placed.  Council Member Becraft said if they are waiting for the construction traffic to die down the speed bumps will not be affected by that.  Council Member Moore also said do not wait on that.  

City Secretary Young spoke to the update on Hotel Motel tax revenues.  She went over the income beginning with 2008 and the expense as represented in QuickBooks.  She also noted that $44,600.00 was spent on the cities entrance signs but that it was not reflected in QuickBooks but can be verified.  She said as it stands there is approximately $30,000.00 in the Hotel Motel bank account and $16,000.00 in the Parks and Rec bank account and that this appears to be correct.  

City Secretary Young said a certified letter was sent to the property owner regarding the dirt bikes trails behind his home.  The letter asks for a survey to determine the property lines in order to ensure this is not on city property.  No other violations were present.

Lance Petty gave an update on the progress of the remodel of the Public Works offices.  He said they are 85% complete.  Council Member Robison said they are doing a good job.  Council member Wilson asked Mr. Petty to put together a bid package from a general contractor.  Chief Fitch gave an update on the Fire Department renovations.  He said it is going slow due to the fact that they are doing the work themselves and they all have full time jobs.   Council member Moore suggested utilizing Public Works crews to help out.  Chief Fitch described some of the specific details of the renovation, to include a lobby.  Mayor Pittman said we have put in to have the Big Event help out with painting the trim and the windows.  Council member Wilson asked if we have enough metal to re-cover all of the windows.  Chief Fitch said yes we do.  Lance Petty gave an update on the retaining wall to be erected by Taco Casa once the building is complete.  He also said they spoke to their engineer and they will put a gate up.  

Council member Wilson spoke on the mayor keeping the council informed of events and giving status reports.  She noted the City Secretary is good at keeping the council informed but asked if the information could come directly from the mayor.  Mayor Pittman said she will send an e=mail update if there is anything and asked if that could work both ways.  

There was no update on the ordinance review by Planning & Zoning, as that workshop has not been held yet due to lack of available members. 
Mayor Pittman said she was holding off on the Code Compliance Officer until the ordinances were reviewed.  Council Member Wilson said don not wait we need it now; there are lots of substandard buildings.  Council member Wilson also said we let the Code Compliance Officer make suggestions on the ordinances.  Mayor Pittman asked if the council was okay with her making an offer to one of the applicants.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to move forward on this and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

City Secretary Young spoke on the delinquent water accounts.  She noted one in particular that is very high but the individual has cancer and we cannot legally turn off the water and we are working with that individual.  Other accounts that are 60 days behind are not on a specific pay plan but must pay at least 20 dollars or whatever is on the cut off notice, depending how far behind the account is.  She noted that she uses discretion to try to keep income coming in and work with people while trying also to be careful with the taxpayer’s money.  Mayor Pittman asked if council was okay with this, no one disagreed.  Council Member Wilson said the water department is doing a good job in keeping up with past due accounts. 

Chief Fitch spoke on the Fire Department incentive budget.  He said he is working on a better system. He noted that when it was established there were only five members and now there are fifteen.

Council reviewed pricing and eligibility of the Bridgeport paper for the official newspaper.   They also discussed using the Keller paper and the Fort Worth Star Telegram.  Council member Wilson noted that Haslet uses the Keller paper.  City Secretary Young said it was mainly for the purpose of publishing official notices and public hearings as well as advertising for community events.  Council member Moore said he wanted a paper that would not stir the pot; he also noted that any paper could write what they wanted even if they were not the official paper.  Council member Wilson made a motion to approve the Wise County Messenger as the official paper of the City of Rhome and Council member Moore seconded the motion.  Council Members BeCraft and Robison abstained from voting.  All others voted aye, the motion carried.  
Mayor Pittman addressed the cities attorney bills.  She noted that we do not have much left in the budget.  She will leave the budget as is until an amendment is needed.  

New Business

Donna Rose spoke t the abatement of the alley at the location at the corner of Logan and Main.  The seller show the alley on the survey but a title search found no point in which it was deeded to the city.  She said she would pay her attorney to draft a document for council to review.  Mayor Pittman said we need to have legal review of it first.  

Mayor Pittman addressed the towing services for the city.  She noted that they are used by the Fire Department and the Police Department.  The company the city was using has produced no contract.  A new company the city is working with wants a contract.  Mayor Pittman asked if there is a truck large enough to two fire trucks.  Sgt, Adar of the Police Department said this new company is doing a great job and that the Chief of Police had some billing issues with the old company.  Sgt. Adair will check on their capability to tow large trucks. 

Executive Session
 At 8:48pm council convened into Executive Session, at 9:06 pm council reconvened into Regular Session.  No action was taken as a result of Executive Session.  
Future Agenda Items

Council Member Robison asked to have Employee Evaluations and an Accident Review Board placed on the next agenda.  

Adjourn

At   9:08 pm Council Member Moore made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
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